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CONGRESSMAN JONES ENCOURAGES PRESIDENT BUSH TO VETO CAMPAIGN FINANCE BILL 

“Mr. President, should this bill reach your desk, I urge you to exercise your veto…Americans who cherish the Constitution will stand with you in your decision.” 

WASHINGTON, DC - In a letter to President George W. Bush, Third District Congressman Walter B. Jones today asked the President to veto the so-called Shays-Meehan Campaign Finance Reform Bill, should it reach his desk. 

Congressman Jones voted against the Shays-Meehan bill when it came before the House last week, and expressed dissatisfaction when it passed. In its current form, Congressman Jones believes the legislation is unconstitutional and would violate the six principles of real campaign finance reform previously laid out by President Bush.

The letter is as follows: 

Dear Mr. President:

Last March, you wisely enunciated six principles that must be upheld before any campaign finance legislation would earn your support: Protect the rights of individuals to participate in democracy, maintain strong political parties, ban corporate and union soft money, eliminate involuntary contributions, require full and prompt disclosure, and promote a fair and balanced constitutional approach. 

  Your six principles provide a framework for determining whether any bill passed by Congress meets the test of being real campaign finance reform.

  HR 2356, the so-called Shays-Meehan campaign finance reform bill passed last week by the House of Representatives, fails your test.  

The bill would curtail the rights of individuals to participate in democracy.  It would diminish the strength of political parties.  It would not stop the involuntary use of mandatory union dues in campaigns.  And, perhaps most importantly, it would attempt to trample the constitutional right of freely associating individuals to speak out in the political process.

-- more -- 

 (Congressman Jones’ letter to President Bush continued)

Since passage of the bill, I have traveled extensively in Eastern North Carolina, a place where people possess an uncommon amount of common sense.  They have told me in no uncertain terms that they understand that the only “reform” this bill would bring is a strengthening of incumbents and those already in power.   Voices that dissent with the ‘powers that be’ would be silenced.   A man or woman of average means would have fewer, not more, ways to compete with self-financed millionaire candidates.

Mr. President, should this bill reach your desk, I urge you to exercise your veto, with a request that the Congress send you a campaign finance reform bill that meets the six principles that you established.  All Americans who cherish the Constitution will stand with you in your decision.

God bless you, and God Bless America.

For additional information or to schedule an interview with Congressman Walter B. Jones please contact Lanier Swann at (202) 225-3415.
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